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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

June 25, 2001

TO:


JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER




MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

State

On Saturday, June 23, 2001, the Budget Conference Committee approved their version of the state budget.  The budget includes language that would allocate $40 million of Los Angeles County’s share of state transportation funds to the Port Access Improvement Program.  The budget also includes language that would allocate $25 million for the Transbay Terminal Project in San Francisco.  

Unlike the Port Access funds, the Transbay Terminal allocation is “off the top” of the State Highway Account.  Since the allocation for the Transbay Terminal is not directly out of the county’s allocation, the impact to San Francisco County will be minimal.

MTA staff is contacting legislative staff and the Governor’s office to indicate the Authority’s grave concern and opposition to the redirection of Los Angeles County STIP funds.  It is strongly recommended that MTA Board Members contact Los Angeles County Legislators and members of the Administration on this issue.  A list is attached.

Please inform Government Relations staff if contact is made with any of these officials.
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